Mayor and Council,

As a follow-up to our attached scanned petition 80 taxpayer's from the City of Kawartha Lakes are requesting resurfacing of Lakebreeze Rd in Fenelon Falls with new pavement in 2025. The 2021 road survey indicated Lakebreeze Rd warranted addition to the 5 year plan, which wasn't done, and the road has continued to deteriorate to the point that numerous potholes pose safety concerns to pedestrians, cyclists and vehicles using this roadway.

We would ask that this be added to the Agenda for the October 22<sup>nd</sup> Regular Council Meeting.

Thanks.

Dan Jones